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Johns Gilbert & Frankton 

 

Looking for a 
solicitor? 

 

Why not choose a firm with 
the local connection? 

solicitors 

3 Regent Place Rugby 
For more information contact 

David Ratcliffe or Alan Markham  
Rugby 576384 

 

We can help you with: moving house,  

re-mortgages, wills and probate,   

business matters, divorce, and other 

family law questions. 
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THE REVEL PARISHES OF BRINKLOW, 

MONKS KIRBY with PAILTON & STRETTON-under-FOSSE, 

HARBOROUGH MAGNA with EASENHALL, 

CHURCHOVER and WILLEY 

www.revelgroup.org.uk 

February 2023 

Dear all, 

So here we are at the beginning of another New Year. We've sung 'Auld Lang Syne' 

and enjoyed the fireworks and now we come to contemplate all that 2023 may hold 

for us. 

Perhaps we need to see the New Year as like a recipe to bake a cake. We need to 

recognise that some ingredients are extremely important just as much as there are 

some ingredients that we may like to leave out. I am not too sure I would want to put 

salt or Worcester sauce into my cake and in the same way, there are certain ingredi-

ents that probably would not be useful in creating a Happy New Year. 

So for the recipe for a Happy New Year in the Revel area, take twelve long months 

and ensure that they are free from past regrets, hatred and bitterness and remove 

any specks of pettiness and irritation until you have created a pure mixture. 

Tip into this mixture some healthy dollops of love, hope, kindness and forgiveness 

and use a little of the oils of tenderness and understanding. To ensure a good and 

even flavour add in a tablespoon of fun, a tablespoon of laughter and sprinkle liberal-

ly with good humour and prayer. 

Bake the mixture well and cut the months into roughly 30 to 31 equal parts so that 

the New Year can be savoured one day at a time rather than rushed into in one big 

bite. Remember... each person’s New Years recipe will be different, but the flavours 

of diversity are a joy to behold in our Revel communities. May the blessings of Jesus 

Christ be with each one of you this year. 

On behalf of the Revel Revive Churches Together and the Revel Group of Churches I 

would like to wish all the readers of ‘Round The Revel’ a Very Happy New Year. 

 

 

Rev Martin Faulkner 
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ROUND THE REVEL 

EDITOR & ADVERTISING 
John Cunliffe 
email: roundtherevel@gmail.com 

07802 300108 

CO-EDITOR 
Paul Davey, Pailton House Gardens, Pailton, CV23 0QA 
email: roundtherevel@gmail.com 

01788 832753  

TREASURER Rodney Westhead, Manor House, Millers Lane, Monks Kirby 01788 832774  

CORRESPONDENTS  

CHURCHOVER Janet Timperley, 3 Trusteel Houses, Lutterworth Road 07791 215269  
WILLEY Jennie Fletcher, The Cottage, Main Street 01455 556648  
BRINKLOW Jackie Reagan, Brinklow Stores, Main Street 01788 832490  
EASENHALL Liz Sidwell elizabethsidwell@hotmail.com 07745 528817 
HARBOROUGH MAGNA Elizabeth Biggs-Poyner, Barn End Cottage  01788 832751 
MONKS KIRBY Jacqui Brown, 13, Brockhurst Lane 01788 832581 
PAILTON Kate Johnson, 18, Lutterworth Road 01788 832299  

STRETTON-U-FOSSE Elizabeth Collins, The Granary, Main Street 01788 833390  

   

THE REVEL CHURCHES  

CHURCH OF ENGLAND: 
Reverend Martin Faulkner  

 
01788 726587 

CHURCH WARDENS:   

BRINKLOW 
Margaret Saxon, White Dormers, 
Colledge Close  
Jenny Wykes, 2 Crook House Yard 

 
 
01788 832225 
01788 832098 

HARBOROUGH MAGNA 
David Holvey, 6 Church Close 
Norman Clarke, Thornfield, Easenhall 

 
01788 832193 
01788 832009  

MONKS KIRBY 
Janet Hall, The Cottage, Main Street, 
Stretton-under-Fosse                       
Sarah Feeney, 2 St. Edith’s Close 

 
01788 832887 
 
01788 832102 

PAILTON 
Stephen Hall, Denbigh Cottage 
Tony Gillias, 28 Coventry Road 

 
01788 833993 
01788 832698 

CHURCHOVER 
Kate Mulkern, The Old Stores 
Louise Cooper (deputy) 
1, Old Rectory Close 

 
01788 833118 
01788 832546 

WILLEY 
Debbie Tithecott,  Pentire, Main St. 

 
01455 553222 

ST. JOSEPH’S, MONKS KIRBY (RC)  
Father Matthew Pittam 
3 Stocking Meadow, Monks Kirby 
matthewpittam@yahoo.co.uk 

 
01788 833547 

UNITED REFORMED CHURCH 
Rev. Robert Maloney 
Secretary: Derek Coleman 

 
01788 819190 
01788 832564 

The Parish Office can be contacted on 
07922 337559 (text only)  

on Wednesdays from  
2:00 - 4:00pm or email 

revelchurches4@gmail.com www.revelgroup.org 
 

EDITORIAL 

 

 

As we return from the Christmas break, 

we wish our colleague Dick Moss a 

speedy recovery. Dick is our trusty 

proof reader, editorial  writer and 

board member. 

 

While we continue to emerge from 

Covid and a turbulent 2022 there is 

hope as you will read in the following 

pages of fete planning and develop-

ment plans from across the villages. 

 

roundtherevel@gmail.com 
 

mailto:revelchurches4@gmail.com
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Coventry's Premier  
Manufacturer of Wrought Iron 
Gates, Railing, Balustrades, 
Automated Gates & Fencing 

Made to Measure 
 

Gates-R-Us, 2, Starley Court, Hotchkiss Way,  
Binley Industrial Estate, Coventry, CV3 2RL 

 

tel: 02476 451636  
mob: 07811 300763 

sales@gatesrusgatedesign.co.uk 

 

Boilers Installed, Repaired & Serviced 
Power Flushing 

Bathroom Fitting & Plumbing Repairs 
Gas Safety Inspections & Certificates 

Friendly Efficient Service 
Fully Insured 

remplumbheat@gmail.com 

01788 832 892 

07910 409 158 

R.E.M. 
PLUMBING AND HEATING 

Life in Bloom with 
Darling Gardens 

 

Your garden still needs more loving in the summer, 
especially the weeds! Expert gardening services 

including: General maintenance and design, one-off 
tidy ups, plant selection and planting, lawn mowing 

and care, hedge trimming, strimming, jet wash, 
small tree pruning and more. We specialise in water 

features and rockeries. 

Darling 
Gardens 

darling.gardens@icloud.com 
07970 020205 
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HAVING TROUBLE HEARING? 
Has your GP, Nurse or Audiologist told you, you have ear wax? 

Registered Nurse Cara Findlay offers ear wax removal using 
water irrigation (also known as ear syringing) in Lutterworth 

One ear - £30 
Two ears - £50 

Home visit (including treatment) - £100 

Call now on 07597 090470 

Book via: www.willowlakesandfields.co.uk/field 

GET YOUR FAMILY TREE DONE! 
 

I can research: 
5 generations for £35 
6 generations for £40 
   ...or more! 
 

Presented on a chart 
and tied with a ribbon 
 

A great gift idea or for yourself… 
 

call Dawn on 07879 416277 
or email dawnbrittain61@gmail.com 

GreenLane Workshop 
www.GreenLaneWorkshop.etsy.com 

Handcrafted tables etc. 

Locally made with locally 

sourced / reused wood 

Commissions undertaken 

01455 220084 
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CHURCHOVER  
MARY SHORT 

Sadly, Mary Short died just before 
Christmas. She had been poorly for a 
while and was in a nursing home. Mary 
had lived in Churchover for many years 
and was well known in the village. She 
will be much missed. Our thoughts and 
condolences go out to her family. 

CHURCHOVER CHRISTMAS 

Thanks to everyone who made 
Churchover look fantastic this Christ-
mas with Advent windows and outdoor 
lights. It really brightened up the very 
dark nights. Special thanks to Victoria 
for coordinating and organising every-
body and also for organising the grand 
switch on evening at the community 
centre. 

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH 

The church looked wonderful this 
Christmas.  The window decorators and 
flower arrangers did an amazing job. 
The church was full for the Christmas 
Eve carol service and everyone was de-
lighted by the young (and not so young) 
readers and by Alex’s trumpet playing 
and Albi’s solo. The mince pies, hot 
drinks, juice and mulled wine were a hit 
also. Thanks to Louisa and Kate for 
organising such a lovely service and 

Martin for printing the service sheets. 
And no, we didn’t set fire to the church 
this year! 

CHURCHOVER VILLAGE HALL  

The two Christmas quizzes were well 
attended, despite one of them being on 
the same night as the England game. 
February’s quiz will be on the second 
Friday of the month, as usual. All are 
welcome. 

There was plenty of festive fare at De-
cember’s drop in and the annual lunch 
at Bitteswell was a great success. Every-
one really enjoyed the meal and the 
chance to get together after the festive 
season. Normal service will resume this 
month. Meet in the Village Hall 2:30pm 
onwards on the first Monday of the 
month for refreshments and a chat. 

New Year’s Eve saw a murder mystery 
evening at the community centre. Forty 
people sat down to a three course din-
ner and during the evening the audi-
ence tried to puzzle out who, from 
some very suspicious characters, had 
committed murder most foul. Thanks 
go to the excellent cast and to the cater-
ing staff. 

Happy New Year to all our readers from 
Churchover  

Aged 12 to 26 and live in the Revel villages? 

Life just got interesting! 
 

Pailton & District  
Young Farmers 

 

We are not just for Farmers! 

see: www.facebook.com/PailtonandDistrictYfc 

email: pailtonyoungfarmers@gmail.com 
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News from The Revel School 
 

In December 2022, The Revel C of E Primary School welcomed inspectors into the 
school from Ofsted. The report from this visit is now public and can be found on the 
school website. We are delighted to inform our community that the school was 
judged to be continuing as a very strong ‘Good’ school. 

Since our last inspection in 2016 there has been a completely new inspection frame-
work which significantly raised the bar meaning that, in the inspector’s words, ‘a 
good judgment now is not the same as a good judgment back then.’ As a result of 
this, we are seeing so many schools across the country dropping to a lower judg-
ment grade. Taking all this into account, we are even more thrilled that the hard 
work of the entire Revel school team has been acknowledged and that the areas for 
further development had been already identified by us on our school development 

plans, highlighted to the Board of Governors and indeed, work was already under-
way to address those areas.   

Of particular note are the following comments: 

We would like to convey our warmest thanks and appreciation on behalf of the staff 
to the entire Revel community for your ongoing support of the school as we contin-
ue to progress and strive towards providing the highest quality and most excellent 
educational provision for your children that is possible. 

Invitations to visit the school and see our work in action are always welcome from 
the community and can be arranged via the school office at 01788 832264 or by 
emailing office@therevel.co.uk.  

Andrew J Edwards (Executive Headteacher) 
Patrick Luke (Head of School) 

The school “…has a strong Christian ethos that permeates all 
elements of school life”. 

Children are “polite and respectful to adults. They are proud mem-
bers of the school community.” 

“Staff make the most of the school’s expansive and idyllic grounds.” 

“Pupils enjoy a range of opportunities that build their independence 
and confidence.” 

“Staff morale is high and there is a joyful spirit in the school.” 

“Staff arrange many opportunities for pupils to experience learning 
beyond their academic studies.” 
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It’s nearly time for 

DAFFODIL SUNDAY  

SUNDAY 16th APRIL 2023 

Newnham Paddox, Monks Kirby 
with kind permission of the Earl and Countess of Denbigh 

All proceeds towards the Revel Group C. of E. Churches 

11:00am – 4:00pm  

ENTRANCE Adults: £5    Under 16s: FREE 

CASH and CONTACTLESS 

The usual event we all know and love with the opportunity 

to walk in historic mature woodland 
 

We very much welcome our new volunteers but would love to 

welcome more! Help is required with planning, promotion, lo-

gistics, erecting, dismantling, car parking, etc.                                                                   

 

Please contact the committee to offer your help on:   

01455 220084 

 

Donations towards the Revel Churches refreshments and cake 

stall gratefully received. Please contact your village church-

wardens re donations of cakes & savories or with offers of help 

on the day 
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SUZANNE MARJORIE LEA 

We send our sympathies to John Lea, 

Chris, Katie, Tilly, Olivia and Thomas, 

and all the Lea family on their sad 

loss of Suzanne. 

Sue, passed away on 23rd December 

2022.  Originally back in 1968, Sue, 

John and baby son Chris, then aged 

one, moved to Malt Kiln Farm. A fur-

ther three sons were raised at the 

farm in Stretton-under-Fosse. They 

farmed cattle and sheep in the farm-

yard in what are now some very nice 

barn conversions. 

In 1976 the first strawberries were 

planted on the same south facing 

field where they are grown today. 

Sue, a farmers wife, keen gardener 

and excellent cook helped establish 

the pick your own and farm shop. 

The early days of the farm shop re-

volved around a delicious array of her 

home made cakes and jams. 

In 1996 Sue and John moved to 

Streetfields Farm, Watling Street. She 

took great pride in her home and gar-

den, where her ten grandchildren 

were frequent visitors. Sadly, her lat-

ter years were taken by Alzheimer’s 

and her last months were spent in 

Town Thorns, where she died. 

The Lea family would like to thank 

everyone for all their kind words at 

this difficult time. 

 

 

WELCOME 

Welcome to Lottie, Simon, Rowan and 

Seth who have moved into The 

Thatch, with Merlin their dog. We 

hope they will enjoy living and join-

ing in activities in Stretton. 

VILLAGE HALL EVENTS 

The Village Hall committee is looking 

forward to  hosting events in the re-

vamped hall, starting with an Easter-

themed Bingo Evening  on 25th March 

with Easter-themed prizes, tickets are 

£5 for adults, £2.50 for under 16s 

(please bring your own drink and nib-

bles); next is the ever-popular Chick-

enfoot on 19th May with a cheese 

buffet (bring your own drinks), tick-

ets £8 for adults, £4 for under 16s or 

a family ticket (2 adults, 2 children) 

£20; following that will be The Barbe-

cue on 15th July, more information 

about this later.  Tickets available 

now from Liz, 07889 771694 or any 

committee member. 

100 CLUB WINNERS – DECEMBER 

 £100 – no. 92 

 £12.50 – no. 42 

LITTER PICK 

Sunday 26th March. 

STRETTON-under-FOSSE 
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Let us take care of your car so you can take care of enjoying it! 
Your local, mobile hand detailers using only the best Meguiars products.  

www.pristinecarclean.com           contact@pristinecarclean.com 

DC TOOTH 
GLAZING 
SERVICES 

REPLACEMENT WINDOWS, DOORS, PATIOS IN 

UPVC, ALUMINIUM OR TIMBER 

ALSO FULL GLASS & WINDOW REPAIRS 

FOR A FRIENDLY LOCAL SERVICE 

CALL DARREN ANY TIME ON 07976 215225 

darrentooth@yahoo.co.uk 

01788 432313 

FOSSEWAY VEHICLE CENTRE LTD 
 

Provide all your vehicle 
requirements 

 

 MOT Testing Station while you wait 
classes 4, 5 & 7 

 MOT Repairs 

 Servicing 

 Welding 

 Diagnostics 

 Tyres 
 

All work undertaken on all makes and models 
Collection and delivery service available 

Courtesy car by arrangement 
All major cards accepted 

 

Unit 1b, The Wharf, Stretton under Fosse 

tel: 01788 832973 
mob: 07720 612224 

email: fossewayvc@gmail.com 
 

Opening hours 
Mon-Fri:  8:00am-5:00pm 

Sat:  8:30am-1:00pm 

Automated Gates controlled 
by a simple click or phone call 

Security to a standard ...not a price! 

NEW or EXISTING gates 

Secure21 LTD 
mike@secure21.co.uk 

01455 203027 
www.secure21.co.uk 

J.W.G. DALBY & SONS 
Cestersover Farm, Pailton, Rugby. 

Ringswood 
 

 
Real Dairy Ice Cream 

Available for Shows & Fêtes 
 

RUGBY 832188 
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Thomas Anne Interiors 
Thomas Anne Interiors specialises in the design, make up and fitting of curtains, blinds and soft 
furnishings across Warwickshire and Leicestershire. Both our interior design and curtain making 
services are available to domestic and trade clients. Charlene and Lorraine are on hand to guide 

you through all aspects of interior decoration. 

The Old Tack Room, The Manor House, Anns Lane, Stretton Under Fosse, CV23 0PZ 
www.thomasanne.com    www.facebook.com/thomasanneinteriors    tel: 07748 487537     

D.J. Hobley & Sons 

General Builders 
 

All types of work undertaken 

Free advice 

Extensions and Renovations 

Centre walls removed 

tel: 02476 541624 

mobile: 07984 674529 

“One loving family caring 
for another” 

 

• Available 24 hours a day 

• Providing a Complete & Professional service 

• Private Arranging Suite & Chapel of Rest 

• Modern Jaguar Fleets in Black, Silver & White 

• Bespoke Pre-Paid Funeral Plans 

 

Tel: 024 7654 4953 
 

 

Bretford House,  
Bretford, 
Near Rugby, CV23 0JZ 

Revel Funeral Service 
Independent Family Funeral Directors 

I’m 17 years old, located in Churchover 
and at Grade 7 Guitar. I’m DBS checked 
and can provide taster sessions or be-
ginner lessons for all ages. I can provide 
these in my own Studio or in your home 
setting. Prices start at £10 per 30 
minutes for individual lessons.  

Please call or text me for details on 
07596 817602 or 07525 858274 

Ruben’s Beginner 
Acoustic & Electric 
Guitar Lessons 
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NORMAN CLARKE’S 

Country Bunches 
 

Flowers for all occasions 

including weddings, funerals 

and parties 

 

The local specialist for live 

and artificial plant displays 

for your home, conservatory 

or office 

 

‘Phone us on 01788 832009 

Bulkington Eye Clinic 
OPTICIANS 

64 Leicester Street, Bulkington CV12 9NG 
www.bulkingtoneyeclinic.co.uk 

Our aim is to offer you a truly 
individual service and an 
excellent level of eye care. 

We have invested in high quality 
ophthalmic technology to ensure 
that our eye examinations are of 
the highest standards. 

Appointments typically last more 
than 30 minutes allowing our 
qualified optometrists to give a 
comprehensive eye examination. 

BOOK AN 
EYE TEST 

TODAY WE WELCOME BOTH 
PRIVATE AND NHS 
PATIENTS 

FREE PARKING   WHEELCHAIR ACCESS    Tel: 02476 312000 
Optometrist: K S Bains BSc Hons 

From traditional to 
designer and bespoke 
designs, our collection 
of frames are 
frequently refreshed 
to reflect the latest 
trends 
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01455 635438 or 

07860 444653 

QUALITY HARDWOOD LOGS 
BUY TODAY 

BURN TODAY 

Virtual Assistant / Pet Assistant / Life Assistant 
Time is precious. We all have so many commitments and it 

is difficult to prioritise. 

Let me help you get some of your time back and lead a 

calmer life! 

tel: 07745 040872 email: alexa@alexahiggins.com 

www.therealalexa.co.uk 

The Real Alexa! 

Domestic Plastering, Rendering & Coving 
services throughout the West Midlands 

20 years of expert experience 
Call for a free quote 

 

www.jpplastering.org 
07977 354 719 

jpfitzplastering@icloud.com 

 

FOR HIRE 
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THE REVEL GARDENING CLUB 
 

The Revel Gardening Club meets at the Village Hall, Brockhurst Lane, Monks Kirby on the third Monday of 
each month. Refreshments are served from 7:15pm and the meetings start at 7:30pm. Non-members are wel-
come, and we look forward to seeing you at one of our upcoming meetings. 

Our Next Meetings 

20th February – Martin Soble from Whitethorn Farm, Carey, will join us to talk about establishing an organic 
fruit farm in Herefordshire. 

20th March – we will hear from Rugby Borough Council’s Colin Horton about the council- sponsored Rugby in 
Bloom competition. 

17th April – we welcome back Darren Rudge, who will entertain us with his ‘bras, tights and teabags,’ talk. 
Darren, who is a BBC radio presenter, and is also known as ’the laughing gardener’, entertained us with his talk 
on low-maintenance gardens, so this is not to be missed! 

On Saturday 24th June we are organising a visit to RHS Wisley. The cost of the coach is £20 for members 
and £25 for non-members. If you would like to join us for the visit, please get in touch with us 
at therevelgardeningclub@outlook.com. Further details regarding booking, and the arrangements for the 
day, will be available shortly. 

How to make your Garden more Sustainable 

Below are a few hints and tips on changes we can make to help our gardens be more sustainable: 

• Only use plastic pots and labels until they wear out and then replace with those from a sustainable source 

• Use a coarser bark as a mulch to conserve moisture and reduce weeding; this also gives a cleaner sur-

face to walk on, and reduces soil compaction 

• Use twigs and small branches from trees as plant supports and corks as cane toppers 

• Water using grey water which has been collected from showers, and washing up 

• Make a liquid plant feed from nettles and comfrey 

• Use materials that could go to landfill as a garden feature 

Trees, Shrubs & Flowers 

Whilst deciduous trees are free of leaves, a clear view of the branch structure can be seen, allowing the trees to 
be thinned and pruned. 

If snow falls, remember to shake it off branches, to stop them from splitting or breaking. Hedges should be 
pruned to taper at the top, to minimise any damage from snow. 

Preparing Your Tools, Pots & Buildings 

Now is an ideal opportunity to prepare your garden tools, for the summer. Tools should be cleaned – if rusted 
use a paste of bicarbonate of soda and water – and sharpened, using a grinding stone. Don’t forget to oil the 
tools after they have been cleaned and sharpened. Also, clean pots and greenhouses, in readiness for use next 
summer. 

Lemon Trees 

Over the winter months, lemon trees should be kept in a fairly cool place, between 10o and 15o C. Keep the 
compost on the dry side, but provide some humidity around the foliage; perhaps by sitting the tree on damp 
gravel. It can be difficult to find an ideal spot over winter for citrus plants, as they will lose their leaves if it is too 
cold, or too warm with central heating. 

Birds & Wildlife 

Please remember the birds and wildlife in your garden, and leave them food and water, during the coldest parts 
of the year. 

If you need any further details regarding The Revel Gardening Club, please get in touch with us 
at therevelgardeningclub@outlook.com 
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BRINKLOW 
www.brinklowvillage.co.uk 

ST JOHN’S CHURCH 

Bell Ringing - All the St John’s Bell 

Ringing Team would like to thank Ro-

sie and Tom Griffiths for all their pa-

tience and support throughout the past 

year.  Their teaching and encourage-

ment has enabled us all to improve our 

Bell Ringing techniques whether a be-

ginner or an existing Bell Ringer.  It has 

also been a privilege to welcome, sup-

port and ring with all the New Bell 

Ringers in the Team.  Thank You. 

Christmas Flowers - Thank you to All 

the “Flowery Ladies” who decorated St 

Johns for Christmas, the arrangements 

were much appreciated by all who used 

our Church as a visitor or attending a 

service, thank you all. 

Christmas Fayre - Well done to those 

involved in the successful Christmas 

Fayre held in December.  Our Christ-

mas services were well supported. 

Thanks to those leading them. 

Café - Our next Café Church service 

continues to be held  in the Communi-

ty Hall on 5th February at 10:30am, all 

welcome to a warm venue. 

We continue, with the URC chapel, to 

hold our next “Coffee, Cake, Tea and 

Chats” on January 27th and February 

24th, 2:00-4:00pm (Fridays) in the URC 

chapel room. We look forward to see-

ing you. 

Also, we are hoping to support Lent 

lunches, look out for details on post-

ers. 

Daffodil Sunday is to be held on 16th 

April this year. Plans are already ad-

vanced for this important event. 

This month marks the end of our Min-

ister Rev Martin Faulkner and his wife, 

Kaye’s first year in the Revel. Well done 

Martin and Kaye. Where did that year 

go? Thank you for your support and 

guidance. 

BRINKLOW URC  

Sunday Services at 10:30am 

February  

5th Mrs S Brady  

12th Rev. R Maloney (Communion) 

19th Mrs B Haighton  

26th Mr T Baird 

There will be a service of Songs of 

Praise on Wednesday February 8th at 

7:00 pm to which everyone is cordially 

invited. 

On the retirement of our minister Rev 

Robert Maloney at the end of February 

we wish him a very happy retirement  

and thank him for his caring and 

thoughtful ministry toward Brinklow  

URC members and the wider  Revel 

community. 

We are saddened by the death of Mrs 

Brenda Coleman and will hold her hus-

band Derek, sons Ian and Neil and the 

family in our thoughts and prayers. 

Brenda was a very active member of 

the chapel for many years and will be 

greatly missed. 
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BRINKLOW COMMUNITY HALL 
FOR HIRE 

Parties - Weddings 

Conferences - Exhibitions 

Christenings & more 

Contact Vince: 07591843658 / info@rowleyseventhire.co.uk 

BRINKLOW WI 

Our members and two visitors got off 
to a good start last week with a demon-
stration of Tai Chi and a half hour 
‘have-a-go’ which was thoroughly en-
joyed with several members vowing to 
try it again. 

Our next meeting on February 14th will 
be a Beetle Drive with an opportunity 
for a good catch up and getting to 
know new folk. A welcoming glass of 
wine awaits and refreshments later on. 
Do come along and find out about oth-
er things going on in the group. The 
Church Room, URC Chapel at 7:30 pm. 

BRINKLOW PARISH COUNCIL 

We hope that 2023 will be a happy and 
healthy year for everyone.  

Brinklow Parish Council is pleased to 
welcome two new co-opted councillors; 
Karen Keene joined us in December 
2022 and Dee Forman in January 2023.  

Thank you to all who have helped to 
keep the village clean and tidy this win-
ter by collecting litter from local roads, 
pavements, paths and verges. This al-
lowed the lengthsmen to spend time 
on other projects to maintain and im-
prove the appearance of the village.  

The team of Sunday volunteers who 
tend the Tump would welcome more 
help. If you are interested please con-
tact Vince by email: 

vince2011@hotmail.co.uk 

We also appreciate all the responsible 
dog owners and walkers who clean up 
after their dogs. There have been re-
cent reports of dog mess left on the 
playing field and we remind everyone 
that Brinklow is an area within a Public 
Spaces Protection Order which means 
owners who allow their dogs to foul 
public spaces could be prosecuted.  

We are currently testing CCTV cameras 
at the junction of Broad Street and 
Coventry Road. If these become func-
tional we will provide further infor-
mation about the restricted access to 
recordings.  

In recognition of the current financial 
challenges the Parish Council chose to 
limit the increase of the parish precept 
to 1.25% this year (approximately £1 on 
a average band D property). Existing 
funds can be used to finance any addi-
tional costs.  

There is a useful website available to 
everyone which provides local and na-
tional information related to the cur-
rent cost of living crisis. 

www.costoflivingwarwickshire.co.uk 

Please note the date of the next Parish 
Council meeting has changed to Tues-
day 7th February in the Community 
Hall. All villagers are welcome. 
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PAILTON 

TWO BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR 
PAILTON 

Congratulations to Victoria & George 
on the birth of Lando.  

Congratulations also to Lauren & Jesse 
on the early arrival of Lilah. 

Much love to both families. 

ST. DENYS’ CHURCH 

We held three special Christmas ser-
vices during December. 

On 11th December our Carol Service 
started the afternoon of village Christ-
mas events. The service was led by 
Rev’d Martin Faulkner, and the congre-
gation heard children read the joyous 
retelling of the Christmas Story and 
joined in singing carols. Reverend Mar-
tin’s talk featuring the red and white of 
candy canes was particularly well re-
ceived! 

Our Christingle Service on 18th Decem-
ber was again a special and successful 
service. Led by Rev’d Martin, the con-
gregation heard the explanation of the 
meaning of the Christingle and 
Christingles were distributed. All mon-
ey from the collection at this service is 
being sent to the Children’s Society to 
assist with their work. 

Our 9:00am Holy Communion Service 
on Christmas Day, again led by Rev’d 
Martin, was the perfect start to the day 
and was enjoyed by all who attended.  

To all those who helped in any way to 
make these services so enjoyable and 
successful, including those who organ-
ised the services, decorated and lit the 
decorations in the church, provided 
refreshments, made Christingles, read 
the Bible Reading, played the organ, 
provided and erected the Christmas 
Tree, lit the outside of the church etc., 
etc. our sincere thanks! 

PARISH COUNCIL – PRIORITIES FOR 
2023 

The Parish Council has been thinking 
about how we can continue to improve 
life for Pailton residents and one deci-
sion we have taken is not to increase 
the Parish Precept on your Council Tax 
this year.  Our precept will stay at the 
same rate as April 2022 until at least 
the end of March 2024.  We really do 
not want to add any further financial 
burdens on villagers and so are also 
critically looking at budgets to ensure 
everything we do continues to provide 
value for money and will be trimming 
costs where we can.   

One of the biggest costs to the Parish 
Council is street lighting and so we are 
working to see if we can change all our 
lights to LEDs (we already have two in 
the village).  LED lights are not only 
more energy efficient, so kinder to the 
planet,  but last longer so we will not 
have to keep replacing bulbs and criti-
cally, they cost far less to run.  There is 
however a steep cost to change the 
lights and we will be looking to fund 
this through grants and special energy 
efficiency funding.  

Another way we are looking for im-
provements is by proactively dealing 
with issues that are regularly cited as 
complaints by villagers.  One of these 
complaints is that access to footpaths 
and bridle ways are at times blocked or 
inaccessible due to overgrown bram-
bles or foliage.   

This is certainly not the case on all 
footpaths as many landowners take 
pride in sharing these public rights of 
way.  Nor is it a problem for some 
parts of the year, but we have recently 
written to all landowners to remind 
them of their legal responsibilities. 
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One priority is the replacement of the 
broken and cracked wooden bollards 
around The Green by the War Memorial. 
We have pencilled in two Saturdays in 
March to remove the old posts and re-
place them with new bollards that have 
been treated with extra wood preserva-
tives as we hope this will make them 
last longer.  Volunteers are being sought 
to help with this work – if you can spare 
a couple of hours on a Saturday morn-
ing, either the 18th or 25th March 
please drop an email to the Clerk or talk 
to Kristian Shaw on  

kristianpailtonpc@gmail.com. 

The Council also has a vacancy for a 
new councillor following the resignation 
of Andrew Dunkley – if you are interest-
ed in making a long term commitment 
to our village please contact the clerk or 
speak to one of our existing councillors.   

Finally, we will continue to press the 
Highways authorities to help to reduce 
the number of speeding vehicles and the 
HGVs and vans that use our beautiful 
village as rat runs to join the motorway 
network or access the distribution cen-
tres in and around Rugby.  

Our next meeting is on Monday 27th 
February 2023 and all villagers will be 
very welcome – we start promptly at 
7:30pm in the Village Hall. 

clerk@pailtonparishcouncil.org.uk 

VILLAGE HALL TRUST REPORT 

Happy New Year to everyone from Pail-
ton Village Hall Trust. Here’s to a fun 
and fruitful one for us all! 

Thanks to all those who came to our 
Live and Local concert in December and 
despite clashing with England v Senegal 
in the World Cup it was a great evening, 
phones were dutifully switched off and 
most of us had a double bill of great 
music and then recorded football. 

Our Lights Switch-On-Event, a collabora-
tion between St Denis’ Church, Parish 
Council and Village hall Trust was a 

truly joyful occasion and very well at-
tended, thanks again to all involved and 
the hearty singing on the Green. Special 
thanks to the children and families who 
took part in the Follow The Star event 
and joined in activities at the Hall. This 
has become a very special annual gath-
ering. 

Our first SATURDAY CAFÉ of 2023 got 
off to a lively start with cooks Kristian 
and Kate and a jolly team. The next one 
is on SATURDAY 4th FEBRUARY and we 
look forward to seeing you there. 

VERY IMPORTANT FOR ALL, Pailton 
needs to get the FETE up and running 
again. We have a date, SUNDAY JULY 
2nd, we have a venue, we now need a 
PLANNING GROUP to get the ball rolling 
for this vital village event. FLYERS will 
be delivered and a MEETING of those 
interested will be held at the Village Hall 
on TUESDAY FEBRUARY 7th at 7:00pm. 
Please come along if you think you can 
help in any way …the more the merrier! 
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REVEL SURGERY NEWS 
WWW.REVELSURGERY.NHS.UK    01788 834830 

 
 
NEW YEAR RESOLUTIONS 
Want to give up smoking?   
Book an appointment with Andrea for help and support. 
It's never too late to quit. You’ve got this!  
 
FLU VACCINATIONS 
We still have a few Flu vaccinations available, please check with reception for  
appointment times.  Vaccinations are available FREE to patients over 50 
years old and those with chronic  diseases. 
 
NHS  App 
Have you downloaded the app on your phone or tablet? 
All GP pre-bookable appointments available to the Receptionists are available 
online too.   
Repeat prescriptions - Order with the knowledge you have requested the cor-
rect items required. 

Friends and Family test 
93% of our patients would recommend us to a friend or family! Thanks to eve-
ryone who completes these, this helps us to improve. 

Practice Training 

The surgery will be closed for training from 1:00pm on the following dates: 

Thursday 9th February  
 
Thursday 8th March 

 
The pharmacy will be open as usual. If you require a doctor whilst the surgery 
is closed please call Care UK on 0300 130 3040  

 
 

Remember to give us a like on Facebook! @therevelsurgery 

 

REVEL HEALTH 
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REVEL SURGERY 
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 

It has been suggested that when ordering our repeat prescriptions either 

online or via an App, it would be most helpful to the Pharmacy if we could 

put an expected day of collection in the comments box, remembering to 

leave 48 hours between ordering and collection. 

During our January meeting we also discussed the ongoing issue with 

some of the Revel Patients not attending appointments & not cancelling 

appointments they can no longer keep, we have requested more infor-

mation and data, for further discussion at our next meeting. Thank you to 

those who responded to our previous request for comments 

Looking for somewhere to hold 
a meeting, small party, rehearsal or group event? 

Why not book the newly refurbished 
STRETTON-UNDER-FOSSE Village Hall? 

Hourly Rates 
Regular users £8 

Villagers one off uses £10 
Non-villagers £12   

 

Phone    
Sue on 01788 832240                                                                                             
Liz on 01788 833390 
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 Professional, Prompt, Personal Service 

24 hours a day 

 Horse Drawn Funerals 

 Fully trained, Concerned Staff 

 Monumental Masonry 

 
Perfect choice for pre-paid Funeral Plans 

 

The Rugby Funeral Home 
 

104 Hillmorton Road Rugby 
Warwickshire  CV22 5AL 

Tel: 01788 544644 
www.rugbyfuneralhome.co.uk 

 

Warwickshire 
Digital  Ltd 

 

We are a family run business based in Rugby. We specialise in Home Communications, 
Security, and Networking Solutions.  

For over a decade, we have earned our reputation for integrity, confidentiality and trust. 
We provide first-class customer service and every job is carried out with skill, pride, 
neatness and on time.  

We are SSAIB accredited (Security Systems and Alarms Inspection Board) the leading 
certification body for businesses providing security and alarm systems. 

 

CCTV & Intruder Alarm Installation & Maintenance 

Wi-Fi Hotspots for working from Home Offices/Outbuildings 

Data Cabling for working from Home 

 

  

A family run 

business caring for 

Rugby families 

 

LAND WANTED 
FOR DEVELOPMENT 

We are a family run business who use sustainable building 
methods. 

Based in Warwickshire, we are always keen to hear from 
landowners who have land or buildings suitable for 
development. 

Opportunities would include: 

• Greenfield & Brownfield sites 

• Rural & village locations 

• Medium & Long term strategic land opportunities 

• Joint Ventures & Investors 

If you know of any such opportunities please let us know 
 

Sam 

07930 491950      info@sgmconstruction.co.uk 

Book your FREE Site Survey today! 
01788 314078 / 07530 423679  
www.warwickshiredigital.co.uk 
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Chinese & Cantonese Cuisine 
Tel: 01788 833257 

OPENING TIMES  

Open 6 days a week 

5:00pm - 11:00pm 

Tuesday closed 

Bank Holidays 5:00pm - 10:00pm 

10 Broad Street, Brinklow 

Rugby CV23 0LN 

MARSHALL 

FARM MACHINERY 
Rugby Road, Harborough Magna, CV23 OHL 

Tel: 01788 832300 
www.marshallfarmmachinery.co.uk 

All makes of Horticultural and 
Agricultural Machines serviced, 
repaired and supplied 
Husqvarna Specialist 
Collection/delivery service available 

TAKE 
AWAY 

 

CLASSIE CANINES 
 

PROFESSIONAL DOG GROOMING, 

TRIMMING 

CLIPPING & SHAMPOOING 

Collection Available or Home Service 

Telephone Michelle Scaife of Brinklow 

 
MOB: 07836  283616 
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WILLEY 

WILLEY CHRISTMAS DINNER  

On Saturday 26th November Christmas 

kicked off early in Willey with the vil-

lage Christmas dinner to get us all in 

the festive mood. It only works so well 

because everybody turns up promptly 

with hot food ready to go and this year 

was no exception. The food, chat and 

Christmas jumpers were as lovely as 

ever and nothing will beat those “most 

amazing roast potatoes!”  

We had the addition of a Jesse’s Bakes 

basket of goodies and her cupcakes as 

an extra pudding, followed by samples 

of various flavours of her homemade 

fudge. This kickstarted her fundraising 

campaign for her trip to Borneo. 

Ruth did a fantastic job organising the 

dinner, especially as this was her first 

event for the WVA. Thank you Ruth 

and Well Done! Thank you to everyone 

who came and contributed to a great 

night. 

CHRIS’S CHRISTMAS TREE  

In true village spirit on a chilly 4th De-

cember, the Willeyites turned out to 

help to plant and decorate our living 

Christmas tree. Thanks to expert help, 

advice and digging muscles we now 

hope to see this tree grow up in 

strength and stature in happy memory 

of our old friend Chris Crewe-Smith 

who we lost in the summer. Willey illu-

minations were as joyful as always and 

thanks to James and Linda for lighting 

them up at night time. 

CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE ON 
18TH DECEMBER 

This year we held this event on Monday 

instead of the usual Sunday, and alt-

hough there was not the usual number 

of people who could come, there never-

theless was the same amount of jollity - 

and the village children were as bril-

liant as ever. Many thanks to Debbie for 

leading everything, to Stella for musical 

accompaniment and especially to Jessie 

for narrating so beautifully throughout. 

Also thanks to the group of actors and 

entertainers - Vinnie, Raffie, Bessie, 

Rose and not forgetting Ben! Also 

thanks to readers Janet and Jennie and 

to Richard for preparing the teas and 

biscuits afterwards. 

WELCOME! 

We give a warm Willey welcome to 

Richard and Leanne, and Richard’s two 

daughters, Ellie aged 9 and Freya aged 

6, who have moved into the village 

from Rugby. We hope you’ll be very 

happy here and we all look forward to 

meeting you properly at our forthcom-

ing village events.  

STREET FAIR MEETING 
7TH FEBRUARY AT 7:30PM 

Yes! - it’s that time of year again, and 

that means thinking about our Street 

Fair, which will be on Saturday 3rd 

June. All the various ‘tasks’ involved 

have been divided into sections, with 

the hope that groups of people will 

take coordinating responsibility for 

each task. Please come along to the 

meeting in the Village Hall and offer 

support to Ruth, who has kindly taken 

on the roll as coordinator for this 

year’s Street Fair. 
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MONKS KIRBY 
www.monkskirby.org.uk 

RAY HANDS 

We send sympathy to the family and 
friends of Ray Hands, Brockhurst  Lane 
who passed away recently.  

ST EDITH’S CHURCH 

On 20th December, the Church was 
filled for the Memorial Service and 
thanksgiving for the life of Gerry Bax-
ter. Several members of Gerry and 
Pam's large family took a part in the 
service when he was remembered with 
much love. Gerry and family were regu-
lar worshippers at St. Edith's when they 
lived at Stretton and he was a valued 
member of the P.C.C. before he suffered 
from ill health Gerry was involved with 
many Church and local activities and he 
will be greatly missed. We send our 
sympathy to Pam and all the family. 

Christmas - The Carols by Candlelight 
Service with Bilton Silver Band was an 
atmospheric start to Christmas. Our 
thanks go to the band, the readers, so-
loist Liz West, the Villagers’ Choir and 
all who helped to make the service so 
special. 

It was lovely to see so many lights in 
the village during December bringing 
some cheer into our lives with all its 
problems. There were a number of 
events in Advent leading up to Christ-
mas.  

There was a most enjoyable Christingle 
Service in the Church Trinity Room with 
so many attending that more tables had 
to be found. The church was full for 
Carols by Candlelight and on Christmas 
Eve there was a delightful Crib Service 
with lots of children participating. 
Thanks also go to the bell ringers who 
rang before the Carol Service, on Christ-
mas morning and on New Years Eve 

Church Tower - It is so nice that the 
s c a f f o l d i n g  a r o u n d 
the Church Tower has been taken down. 
The original job was for the NW pinna-

cle to be repaired and the other three to 
be re-pointed, but the SE and SW pinna-
cles were found to be in a worse state 
than anticipated, which extended the 
timeline. The four weather vanes have 
been restored and now shine in the sun-
light as they would have done when 
they were new. We are very grateful to 
Patricia Barnett for successfully apply-
ing for grants from the Coventry Dio-
cese, Warwickshire and Coventry His-
toric Churches Trust, Trinity College 
Cambridge and the Heritage Fund. 

MONKS KIRBY VILLAGE HALL 

The cast of Aladdin put on three sell-
out performances in December to much 
laughter, acclaim and heckling from the 
audience. In addition to the top notch 
acting, costumes, props, make-up, light-
ing and sound, the whole effect was en-
hanced by the beautifully refurbished 
hall with its modern décor, sound 
proofed walls and unrestricted views. 
The hall was later transformed into San-
ta’s grotto, much to the delight of the 
younger members of the village. 

The Hall is a lovely, airy, welcoming 
space for social events, clubs, parties 
and meetings.  It would be great to have 
new clubs set up by and for the villag-
ers of Monks Kirby. 

The first event of 2023 will be on Sun-
day 5th February when the hall is host-
ing a social evening with games.  Bring 
along your games such as scrabble, 
chess, backgammon, cards and board 
games.  Meet up with friends young and 
old and play your favourite games or 
have a go at learning a new one. Come 
along between 4pm and 9pm for some 
fun.  If it proves popular, this could be-
come a regular social event for villag-
ers. 

 

Continued overleaf... 
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REVEL CHURCHES TOGETHER 
Including the six C of E Churches,  

St Joseph’s RC Church and Brinklow URC Chapel 

We have arranged three joint "Songs of Praise" type Services as well as a 
Service to mark the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. The first of these 
joint Services was a very uplifting Ecumenical "Carols by Candlelight" Ser-
vice on 18 December at St Edith's, Monks Kirby with Dunchurch Silver Band 
followed by refreshments. A combined Service was held in Monks Kirby Vil-
lage Hall on Sunday 15th January in the afternoon to mark the Week of 
Prayer for Christian Unity and on the 8th February 2023 there will be 
an Ecumenical Songs of Praise at Brinklow URC (The Chapel) at 7pm fol-
lowed by refreshments. Similarly, on 8th March 2023 at St Joseph's, Monks 
Kirby there will be a further Ecumenical Songs of Praise (at a time to be con-
firmed).  

The next Revel Revive Churches Together meeting will be held on Thursday 
16th February 2023 at 7:30pm in the Trinity Room at St Edith's Church, 
Monks Kirby when we will identify further opportunities to work together in 
our communities. 

Written by Robert on behalf of the Revel Churches 

Monks Kirby, continued from the pre-
vious page… 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Representatives of the Parish Council 
attended the appeal meeting for 
R20/0259, Cross in Hand Farm Service 
Station. 

Still no update on the appeal attended 
for R20/1062 land at Fosse Corner, 
Monks Kirby. 

Warwickshire County Council have 
been awarded grant money to improve 
and create cycle paths throughout the 
County. County Council web site con-
sultations have gone live on Climate 
Change and Special Educational Needs, 
if you would like to contribute. 

The original Monks Kirby water pump 
will be refurbished and mounted ready 

to be re-sited and go on display within 
the village, an old legacy and nice to 
keep. 

FROM OUR MONKS KIRBY 
CORRESPONDENT 

As I write it’s lovely to see small birds 
pecking away at the peanuts. During 
the very cold spell the fallen apples 
which we hadn’t gathered were de-
voured by so many far to hungry to 
chase one another away.  

We send best wishes to all who are suf-
fering health problems, Covid, coughs 
and colds. 

Lastly, thanks go to all who deliver 
Round the Revel in the village. Some of 
you have been doing it for years and it 
is appreciated. If you do have items for 
the magazine please let me know. 
Jacqui Brown. 
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Sara McCulloch 

Mobile Hairdresser 

20+ years experience 

Tel: 833164 

07766  835116 

• Wired and wireless networks 

• Upgrades 

• Managed online backup 

• Full system re-installations 

• New systems built to order 
 

t: 01788 577817 
m: 07799 540205 
e:    mark@mdcomputers.plus.com 
       40 Patterdale Rugby CV21 1PQ 

TG Electrical Services (Rugby) Ltd 
Installations, Repairs and Fault Finding 

Part P registered with NICEIC 
28 Coventry Road, Pailton 

Mobile: 07774 154381  Home: 01788 832698 
Tony Gillias—Serving our local community since 1970 

The Home and Work Electrical Service 

bloomers            freshly ground coffee           fresh bread           cakes            speciality cheeses 

Freshly made quality food using locally sourced premium ingredients 

Open 8.30 - 4:00 
Monday-Saturday 

 

We also cater for 
buffets & picnics 

 

Eat in or take away 
 

Delivery available 

Broad Street, 
Brinklow, 

Warwickshire, 
CV23 0LS 

 

Beauty with Care 
by 

Carolyn Busfield SRN SCM RMN 
 

Mobile Aesthetic Practitioner 
Providing Botox, Fillers and 

Skin Peels 
 

07932 166242 

 Horse, Poultry, Small  
Animal Feed, Hay, Straw, 

Shavings etc. 
 

Alan & Page, Dodson & Horrell, 
Heygates, Spillers, etc. 

delivered or for collection in the Revel area 

Ring Christine on  
07531  251359 
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1 to 1 Tuition 

On Course Lessons 

Junior Classes 

Online Coaching 

—  COACH  — 

07749 820177  andrewplesterpga@gmail.com 

@apgolfacademypga 

 

365 Days a Year 

0800 373023 
BEES, WASPS, RATS,  

MICE, FLEAS, MOLES, ANTS… 

www.terminatorpestcontrol.net 

 

The Foot Clinic 
Rugby 

 

For the professional treatment of: 
Fungal & Thickened Nails, Cracked or 
dry skin, Nail Trimming, Corns, Callus. 

 

For treatment in the comfort of your 
own home, please contact Jess on: 

07736 962965 
 

Jessica Walton S.A.C.  Dip FHP.  
Fully qualified mobile  

foot health practitioner 

Boiler and Gas Appliance 
Service and Repair 

• Gas Safe Registered 

• Over 25 years’ experience 

• Fully insured 

• Reliable and friendly service 

Contact Paul: 

07494 620680 or  

01788 832630 

www.revelgas.co.uk 
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Established 2019 
DBS Checked 
 

Struggling to bridge the gap between family 
life and caring for a loved one? 

Blue Moon Home Support Services is compassionate and fully committed to providing a supportive 
environment for those you care for and providing some respite from your caring role. 

T: 07890 682 944           E: bluemoon1714@hotmail.com          W: www.bluemoon-homesupportservices.com 

J.P. 
Interior and Exterior 

Decorating Services 

Friendly, Professional and Reliable 

Contact Jeremy Wright 

Phone: 07971 435153 

Home Selection Service offering Carpets, 

Vinyl Laminate, Wood Flooring and Karndean 

Complete fitting service 

Over 20 years experience 

Free Quotation Service 

Tel: 01788  573743 

www.monarchcarpets.co.uk 

Karen Perry 
DIPCHFP  MPSPRACT 

Foot Health Practitioner 
Full foot maintenance to include: 

Nail Trim 
Ingrown Toenail 

Treatment of Nail Fungal 
Corn removal 

Callus Removal 
Tel: 07443  511764 

BRINKLOW STORES & POST OFFICE  

Jackie Reagan, Denise Whitmore 
 

Beers, Wines & Spirits, Tobacco & Cigarettes, 
Chilled & Frozen Food, chilled Soft Drinks, locally sourced 

Carte D’Or Soft Scoop Ice Cream, Lottery Cards, 
Newspapers & Magazines 

 
Vehicle Tax, free Cash Withdrawals, 

Business & Personal Banking, Foreign 
Currency, Mobile Phone top-ups, Amazon label printing, 

Postal Orders. 
 

23 Broad Street, Brinklow - 01788 832490 
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 Heati ng  &  P lu mb ing  
Ser vic ing  & Rep a irs  
Nat ura l  Gas  & LPG  
Kit c hen  I nst a l la tio ns  
Bat hro om  I nsta l la tio ns  
 

MIKE COX 
Greenacres 
Rugby Road 
Withybrook 
CV7 9LN 
07766 129501 

Also Slabbing, Turfing, Decking,  

Brick walls, Paths and Driveways. 

For a free quote ‘phone Mark 

We’re more than just a gym... 
at crossfitvolentia.com 

Unit 1, 20 Paynes Lane Industrial Estate 
Rugby, CV21 2UH 

enquiries@crossfitvolenta.com 
07809  902179 

Harborough Magna  
www.theoldlionpub.com 
01788 833238 

SHARNFORD  
HORTICULTURAL 

Frolesworth, Lutterworth, Leics, LE17 5EH 
 

Husqvarna dealer 
 

For sales & service of all your 
 garden machinery just call: 

 

01455 202639 
 

STIGA - MOUNTFIELD - ISEKI - HAYTER 

2 Steaks and a Bottle of Wine for only £20 
Wednesday and Thursday 5:00pm - 8:00pm  

Pie Night also on a Thursday 
1 Pie 2 Sides and a Pint only £15  

Breakfast every Saturday morning 
9:30-11:30am  

For menus see: 

www.theoldlionpub.com 

Real Ales  
 

Beer Garden 
 

Over 80 Gins 
 

Dog Friendly 
  

Fresh Food 
 

Pub Classics 
 

Chef Specials  
 

Fresh Sandwiches  
  

Jacket Potatoes  
 

Freshly Baked Cakes 
and Brownies 



29 

 

  

 

  

 

 

Chartered Accountants 
 - Your local professionals - 
Street Ashton Farmhouse 

Stretton Under Fosse, Rugby, 
Warks. CV23 0PH 

01788 833760 
email:  

reception@barkersaccountants.co.uk 

Barker & Co 

Please quote reference RR001 

Carole Elizabeth Salon 
Tel: 01788 832397 

 

Ladies 

Gents 

Children 

Hair Up 

Wedding Hair 

Consultations Free 
of Charge 

 

Opening Times 

Mon 9:00 - 5:00 

Tues    9:00 - 3:00 

Wed    9:00 - 9:00 

Thurs  9:00 - 9:00 

Fri 9:00 - 9:00 

Sat 9:00 - 5:00 

79a Broad Street, Brinklow, 
Rugby, CV23 0LS 

We also offer: 
 

• UPVC / Fortex 
cladding 

• Composite doors / 
PVCu doors 

• Mock Tudor Boards 

• Over door canopies 

• Garage doors 

 
 

Roofing 
 

• Flat to pitched roof 
conversion 

• Plastisol or Fibre 
Cement roofing 

• Rubberbond EPDM 

• Polycarb roofing / 
Carports 

Roofline 
 

• UPVC Facia, Soffit 
and Barge Boards 

• Finlock / Concrete 
guttering 

• Dry Verge / Dry 
Ridge 

• UPVC guttering 

Contact us today to 
organise your 

Free, No Obligation 
Quotation! 

 

• No Pressure sales 

• No deposit, 
payment upon 
completion 

Monday—Friday 9:00am—5:00pm 

VOGUE 
DRIVING SCHOOL 

 

PATIENT FEMALE TUITION 
 

 

DEBBIE ROSS 
 

 
Mobile: 07973 768651 
Home: 01788 833949 

L 

07506 730605                   01788 832784  

On-the-Mark Plumbing 
OFTEC Registered 

Gas Safe Registered 
All aspects of plumbing work undertaken.  
 Oil & gas boilers installed, repaired and 

serviced.  Bathrooms fitted, Power flushing 
FREE QUOTATIONS  

Friendly and Efficient Service  
 All work guaranteed  

MARK HOBSON 
Gillan Cottage, Churchover  
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KIDS’ PAGE 

1. Think on these! 
 
 0     4      18      48      100        What comes next? 
 
2. You are in a race and overtake the person in third place, where are 
you now? 
 
3. Which of the following four sentences are true? 
 
  a. None of these sentences are correct 
  b. Only one sentence is correct 
  c. Two sentences are correct 
  d. All four are correct 
 
Last time… 12 zeros and cards A and 2 

 John Harrison 

 

NEW YEAR - NEW HOBBY 
JOIN 

EASENHALL WATERCOLOUR GROUP 
TUESDAYS 10:00AM - 1:00PM 
EASENHALL VILLAGE HALL 

 
No experience necessary, as we have the wonderful and talented 

Beth Watkins, from Lagarto Studio Watercolours as our very friendly, 
easy going tutor.  

We paint, chat, drink coffee and eat biscuits! 
No charge for the first session, so come and have a taster 

and see whether you like us.   
If you want to continue it is £10 per session thereafter 

For further details contact Carol Fry 07565 583591 
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EASENHALL 
www.easenhall.org.uk  -  contact us via the web page 

MRS MARGARET STAFFORD  

We were very sorry to hear of the death 
of Margaret Stafford from Cord Lane.  
Margaret’s funeral took place on No-
vember 25th in Nuneaton where she 
was born. She was a much-loved wife, 
mum, grandma, neighbour and friend to 
many. Our deepest condolences go to 
husband Ken, daughters Lynn and 
Gail and all the family. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

Many congratulations to Liz and Dave 
Trivett, whose daughter and son-in-law 
have had a little boy named Nino. Many 
congratulations to the parents and 
grandparents of the new arrival.  

DECEMBER SOCIALS 

December was a busy month in the vil-
lage. On December 8th, wreath making 
took place in the Village Hall under the 
expert eye and tutelage of Norman 
Clarke. All profits to go to The Friends 
of St Cross Hospital. Many thanks to 
Nicky Main for organising this fun and 
creative evening. Then, on December 
17th, the festive season kicked off with 
the village Christmas party – thank you 
to those who came or brought contribu-
tions of food – before the family Christ-
mas concert on December 18th. Held in 
Harborough Magna Village Hall, this was 
a lovely afternoon of carols, music and 
readings from our very own Easenhall 
talent pool. Many thanks to Sam Kerr 
for organising.  

VILLAGE FACEBOOK GROUP 
“EASENHALL VILLAGE” 

This is a great place to share info, ask 
for recommendations of tradespeople 
or let people know of happenings 
around the village.  Advance Facebook 
messages about parties, fireworks, late 
might music are much appreciated by 
others and make for all-round success-

ful celebrations.  Of course, not every-
one uses Facebook so speaking to im-
mediate neighbours or dropping a note 
round also works well.  If you’re not on 
Facebook yourself email details to 

easenhallwebsite@gmail.com 

and they can be posted on your behalf.  
Thanks to those who have recently 
shared messages ahead of celebrations.   

DRAMA LESSONS 

Drama teacher Nicky Main, based in 
Easenhall, is launching a Drama club for 
5-12 year-olds on a Thursday evening 
from 5:45pm – 6:45pm and a Friday 
morning from 10:00 – 11:00am for 
home schoolers. Both sessions will take 
place in Easenhall Village Hall and will 
cost £7.00. Contact Nicky for more de-
tails on 07714 694004.  

REMINDERS  

Defibrillator – this is sited on the vil-
lage green opposite the Village Hall in 
the old red BT phone box. Access to the 
equipment can only be gained by dial-
ling 999 when full instructions will be 
given by the emergency services. 

Village 200 Club - which supports the 
maintenance of the village including 
greens, trees and verges. Numbers cost 
£5 each per year, most participants hold 
5 numbers for a donation of £25 per 
year. There’s a monthly draw with the 
winner receiving a £10 prize.  If you’d 
like to participate, please email da-
vidjdanger@aol.com.  

Next Village Meeting will be held on 
Thursday, February 9th at 8:00pm.  If 
you’d like to put anything forward or 
join the meeting please email  

easenhallwebsite@gmail.com  

http://www.easenhall.org.uk/
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GERRY BAXTER 

Pam Baxter and family would like to 
thank all their friends in the Revel area 
and beyond for the kind thoughts and 
prayers received on the loss of their dar-
ling Gerry on the last day of November, 
just a month before Pam and Gerry's 60th 
wedding anniversary.  The amount of 
beautiful cards, flowers and plants were 
quite amazing and much appreciated. 
Pam continues to live at the Granary 
where visitors are always welcome. 

WELCOME 

Welcome to Colin Cox and family who 
have moved into Cathiron.  We hope you 
will be happy there. 

ALL SAINTS 

In the run up to Christmas we welcomed 
parents and children as the venue for the 
Early Birds' Nativity which was a great 
occasion with a packed church. We had 
two different services on Christmas Eve 
that helped get us into the Christmas 
spirit. Our Crib Service allowed the chil-
dren to bring up the relevant characters 
to the stable as Gina narrated the nativity 
story. There was no donkey available but 
we did have a camel. (A donkey has now 
been sourced in readiness for Christmas 
2023!) We were pleased to welcome Rev 
Martin to lead and join in our hybrid 
Christmas Reflections, Carols and Com-
munion for his first Christmas with us as 
Revel Churches Rector.  We started 2023 
with a New Year Compline taken by our 
Revel Curate, Rosemary, which reminded 
us of the destiny of Jesus and his love for 
us. 

We were happy that Alan and Charlotte 
chose All Saints for their wedding on 
Friday 13th January which, despite super-
stition, proved to be a lucky day for the 
weather.  Thanks to Rev. Peter Beresford 
for conducting the service as Rev. Martin 
was not sure he would be clear of Covid 
in time.   

A date for your new diaries and calendars 
is Sunday April 16th - Daffodil Sunday 
when we hope the weather will also be 
kind for this major fund raising event for 
the Revel Churches.  We can never have 
too many volunteers to help with setting 
up and taking down, baking cakes, serv-
ing refreshments etc.  If you would like to 
help contact David Holvey on 832193.   

Details of the services at All Saints 
Church, as well as appearing in the back 
of the Revel Magazine, also are posted on 
the village Facebook page and the website  
'A Church near You'.  We really would 
love to see you at one of our services. 

The new year begins with lots of people 
to thank.  Firstly a big thank you to Kat 
Sephton for again organising the lovely 
Advent Windows event - meant for chil-
dren but enjoyed by everyone who saw 
the beautiful and imaginative advent win-
dows. 

OSCR 

David Jones, former Chair, and David 
Holvey have stepped down from being 
Trustees of OSCR.  We send them many 
thanks for all their hard work and are 
extremely pleased that they are continu-
ing to support the running of the Village 
Hall in very practical ways.  We welcome 
Sarah Forman, Grace Chung and Colin 
Cox as new Trustees. 

HARBOROUGH MAGNA VILLAGE HALL 

A message from Fenella:  'I’d like to start 
the year by  thanking all the Events 
Group for their hard work in planning 
and running events at our new Hall.  They 
give up a lot of their time behind the 
scenes and it is much appreciated.'   

What Was On?  

• December began with the Live and 

Local presentation for children of the 
Magical Mystery Show.  Thanks to 
David Jones for organising and find-
ing a Christmas production for chil-
dren.   

HARBOROUGH MAGNA 
www.harboroughmagna.org 
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• We thank Andi and Sarah and friends 

for yet another fabulous Children’s 
Christmas Party enjoyed by all who 
came and of course thanks to Norman 
for being a wonderful Father Christ-
mas.   

• The Pensioners' Christmas Lunch was 

superb and the raffle raised over 
£200 which was donated to Rugby 
Food Bank.  Many thanks to Sal and 
Nick, John and Fenella and the 100 
Club, David and Lucinda, Andry and 
Nick, Colin and special thanks to Mol-
ly for doing so many jobs and keeping 
the (projected) fireplace glowing 
through it all.  

• Then there was the traditional Bill's 

Boxing Day Quiz.  Once again there 
was a great turnout for Bill and Mary 
to whom we send many thanks for all 
their hard work.  After the prizes 
were paid out we were able to donate 
£130 to the Hall.   

What's Coming?   

• We start the New Year with Yoga on 

Monday evenings and Friday Morn-
ings. Please email sharonc-
mabey@gmail.com for details.   

• We are also trying out Friday Coffee 

Mornings 11:00am - 1:00pm once a 
month.  All welcome, details: 
events@hmvh.org 

• On January 27th we have a Rugby Gin 

Distillery Gin Tasting night.  £25 pp 
includes all four gins, a gin cocktail 
and food. Email events@hmvh.org for 
tickets.   

• Bingo is back on Thursday 23rd Feb-

ruary starting at 7:30pm.  It's great 
fun, for more information please 
email: 

thorpe.rachel@yahoo.co.uk  

• Keep your eye out for information 

about the Kids' Treasure Hunt and 
The Village Street Party for the King's 
Coronation on Sunday 7th May.  To 
keep up-to-date with what’s on please 
send an email with subject LET ME 

KNOW to events@hmvh.org to be 
added to our mailing list.  Events are 
also posted on the Village Hall notice 
board. 

100 CLUB 

Harborough Magna 100 Club celebrates 
old and new residents of  the vil-
lage. Novembers Draw was made by Ted 
Nobbs: 

Hello, I had the privilege of drawing the 
numbers for the November Draw of the 
100 Club.  Having lived in  the village for 40 
years it was a pleasure to be part of the 
procedure for the good of the communi-
ty.  I (we) have always enjoyed living  here 
since moving from Kings Newnham, where 
my wife and I lived for 27 years. Myself 
working in farming, plus with Ann rearing 
poultry mainly for the Christmas trade.  In 
1988 I made a major change by getting 
employment at ‘Mr Kipling’ in their ware-
house in Rugby. 

The highlight of my last year has been to 
go to Australia to meet my brother for the 
first time in 77 years.  Some of you may 
have seen the press coverage.  This was 
something I feared I would never do, but 
thankfully I did. 

As we move into the New Year I wish eve-
ryone good tidings and hope to possibly 
see some of you at 100 Club events.  Ted 
Nobbs. 

November draw numbers: 

 1st 175 

 2nd 81 

 3rd 144  

December draw numbers 

 1st 67 

 2nd 110 

 3rd 12 
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 LORDS HILL FARM 
Farmhouse B&B 

2 double en-suite rooms 
Ground floor accommodation 

 

email: jane@lordshillfarm.co.uk 
www.lordshillfarm.co.uk 

Lords Hill Cattery 
30 deluxe chalets 

Secure with all comforts 
 

email: enquiries@lordshillcattery.co.uk 
www.lordshillcattery.co.uk 

Jane & Ian Gibbs, Lords Hill Farm, Coalpit Lane, Wolston, CV8 3GB 
tel: 02476 544430 

mob: 07531 438074 

NEW ADVERT COMING SOON 

Advertise in 
Round the Revel 

 

For questions or a free ad preview, 
email your content or ideas to: 

 

roundtherevel@gmail.com 



35 

 

St Joseph’s Church, Monks Kirby 

 

We celebrated services during the Christmas Season: 

 Vigil Mass on Christmas Eve 

 Mass of Christmas Day 

 Mass on St Stephen’s Day (26th) Altar Servers’ Special Mass 

− Steve West received his 10 years service medal during this Mass 

 Mass on The Epiphany 

Thanks to those who  decorated the church so beautiful and seasonally. 

The Crib as usual was displayed in St Joseph’s window which brought delight and meaning of 
Christmas to all who viewed it. 

Our annual Christmas Crib donations by request of the Archbishop has been for the friends of 
The Holy Land. 

We were saddened by the news of the tragic death of Evan Crosskey on 26th December at 
Lutterworth. Evan was the son of Liz and James Crosskey, regular parishioners and friends at St 
Joseph’s. Our heartfelt sympathy, prayers and love are extended to Liz, James and all the Cross-
key family. 

Sincere thanks were extended to our loyal and committed team of gardeners who retired in 
December after many years of tending our gardens. 

Churches Together Carol Service at St Edith’s was very much enjoyed on 18th December. 

Peace Sunday Mass 15th January. The meaning of Peace Sunday was explained to us by one of 
our members of Pax Christi, that it’s to encourage us to join Pope Francis in prayer and action for 
Peace in the world. 

Churches Together gathered at Monks Kirby Village Hall on January 15th for a time of worship 
and fellowship in recognition of Christian Unity. 

Revel Revive Dates: 

URC Ecumenical Songs of Praise at Brinklow on 8th February at 7:00pm 

St Edith’s Monks Kirby Revive Meeting on 16th February at 7:30pm 

St Joseph’s Monks Kirby Songs of Praise on 8th March at 7:00pm 

Masses & Liturgy Weekly: 

Tuesday - Mass 10:00am 

Friday  - Mass 7:00pm 

Sunday - 9:15am 

Exposition - 30 minutes before all mid-week Masses 

Confession - During Exposition 
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DIARY 

Services every Sunday 
 

09:15am 
Mass at St Joseph’s RC Church, Monks Kirby 
 

10:30am 
Morning Service at the URC Chapel, Main Street, Brinklow 

FEBRUARY 2023 
 

1st February (Wednesday) 

10:30am – Monks Kirby (St. Edith’s) Holy Communion 

 

5th February 

10:30am – Brinklow (St. John the Baptist) Café Church in Community Hall 

10:30am – Churchover (Holy Trinity) 

10:30am – Pailton (St. Denys’) Morning Praise 

4:00pm – Harborough Magna (All Saints’) Compline 

 

8th February (Wednesday) 

10:30am – Brinklow (St. John the Baptist) Holy Communion 

 

12th February 

9:00am – Pailton (St. Denys’) Holy Communion (BCP) 

10:30am – Brinklow (St. John the Baptist) Morning Praise 

10:30am – Harborough Magna (All Saints’) Café Church 

10:30am – Monks Kirby (St. Edith’s) Fellowship Service 

10:30am – Willey (St Leonard’s) Morning Praise 

 

15th February (Wednesday) 

10:30am – Harborough Magna (All Saints’) Holy Communion 

 

19th February 

10:30am – Willey (St Leonard’s) Group Holy Communion/Healing Service Bishop of Warwick presiding 

      

22nd February (Wednesday) 

7:00pm – Churchover (Holy Trinity) Healing & Ashing Service 

 

26th February 

9:00am – Harborough Magna (All Saints’) Holy Communion (BCP) 

10:30am – Brinklow (St. John the Baptist) Morning Worship 

10:30am – Churchover (Holy Trinity) Morning Praise 

10:30am – Monks Kirby (St. Edith’s) Morning Praise 

10:30am – Pailton (St. Denys’) Morning Praise 

4:00pm – Willey (St Leonard’s) Messy Church 
1st March 

10:30am Pailton (St. Denys’)  

 

5th March 

10:30am Brinklow (St. John the Baptist) 

Café Church in Community Hall 

10:30am Monks Kirby (St Edith’s) 

10:30am Pailton (St. Denys’) 

4:00pm Harborough Magna (All Saints’) 



 

 



Stretton-under-Fosse, Rugby, 
Warwickshire CV23 0PE 

Farm Shop: 01788 832640 

Butchers Counter: 01788 832966 

Coffee Shop: 01788 833196 

www.maltkilnfarmshop.co.uk 

 

Butchers Counter - fresh meat for all occasions, with friendly helpful advice. 

Have you tried our delicious home made sausages? 

Deli Counter - with a fantastic range of local cheeses and our own pork pies, 
quiches, coleslaws and sausage rolls 

Freshly baked bread, lots of locally produced foods, fresh fruit and vegetables, 
milk, general groceries, beer, wine & ready meals 

Lovely Coffee Shop - serving breakfasts, lunches, afternoon teas and a  
beautiful Sunday roast 

Open daily Monday to Saturday 9:00am to 6:00pm, Sunday 10:00am to 4:00pm 


